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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
Dear Parents & Caregivers, 

Winter + Sport Uniforms 

Students are expected to wear our school uniform as a 

requirement of the Dept of Education. The majority of 

students are proud to wear our BCS colours accordingly. The 

school has a clothing pool to recycle uniforms for your 

convenience. Carol Hotchkiss can assist you with this. 

New items are as follows: 

Order/purchase from school office 

Secondary hoodie $60 (order at office) 

Sport polo shirt- Size 6 - 14 $20.00  

                                       S - XL $24.00  

Sport black shorts- $10 

Order /purchase from Grace’s Uniforms Coonabarabran: 

Zip up jacket with logo - $73.05 

Bottle green fleecy jumper with logo - $37.10 

Girls black pants- Kids $52.55 Ladies $58.00 

Grey pants - From $30.00 

Girls green tartan skirt - Junior $45.00 Senior $50.00 

White shirts with logo - Girls $30.85 Boys $31.70 

The executive will be monitoring uniform non-compliance in 

line with the policy. 

COVID update 

The school is continuing with COVID cleaning and health & 

safety precautions. A reminder that students who are unwell 

with flu like symptoms are required to have a COVID test and 

cannot return to school until they have evidence of a negative 

result. 

 

 

 

Mice Plague 

There seems to be another spike in the dreaded mice 

infestation. Consequently, the food technology kitchen and 

pantry will be undergoing a comprehensive control and clean, 

due to the pests. 

Sheep Shows  

Congratulations to the agriculture students who recently 

presented our new Texel sheep for judging at shows and 

came away with a swag of ribbons. 

The focus will now turn to sourcing steers for hoof and 

carcass shows scheduled for later in the year plus the 

breaking in of our stud Santa Gertrudis calves. 

SRC Input 

The Secondary SRC were excellent ambassadors when 

collaborating with Peter Kenyon on ideas for Baradine’s 

advancement. 

Well done SRC! 

Cooper Ruttley 

Breaking news!! Congratulations to our primary school 

captain Cooper Ruttley who was placed 8th in the state with 

his project on Ecuador for the NSW CWA State International 

study competition. 

Excess Furniture For Sale 

The school has an excess of student desks and chairs that are 

for sale for $10 per single desk and $10 per plastic student 

chair. Various sizes. 

Attendance 

 Hats off to the students on following pages who attended for 

full days and 100% of the time in Term 2 Weeks 1-4.  

 
Cheers 
Mrs Chris Clarke 
Principal 

      

Cooper Ruttley pictured receiving his award  

with his teacher Miss Lucy Dorman and the Baradine 

CWA Branch International Officer Ms Evelyn Hampton. 
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 Lidia Patterson 

Consistent good manners and a positive  

approach to her learning. 

 Emily Hoffmann 

Consistent hard work in all classes. 

 Patrick Gardner 

Outstanding growth with his sight words. 

 Jake Cannon Cornish 

Consistent manners and consideration of those 

around him. 

 Georga Gardner 

Consistent improvement in reading. 

 Laura Myers 

A positive attitude to learning in Mathematics 

extension. 

 Leila Ruttley 

Displaying a focused and determined attitude 

towards all of her learning tasks. 

 Ella Brown 

A positive attitude to learning in Mathematics 

extension. 

 Cooper Ruttley 

Producing well presented and detailed work in 

all subject areas. 

 Josie Campton 

A positive attitude to learning in Mathematics 

extension. 

 Matthew Hyde 

Effort and engagement in English. 

 Riley Siemsen -Stand out student  

Consistent hard work in History & Geography.  

A positive attitude to learning in Mathematics. 

 Kalem Hinchliffe 

Positive work ethic in History. 

 Montannah Pettman 

Consistent focus in Geography and producing  

quality  work in class. A positive attitude to  

learning in Mathematics. 

 Alex Wicken 

Positive work ethic in History. 

 Halle Hinchliffe 

Consistent hard work in all her Year 10 classes. 

 Shannia Egan 

Consistently working hard in all Year 9 classes. 

 Lowana Ruttley 

Consistently working to a very high standard  

in all aspects of course work in Industrial 

 Technology. 

 Tayla Dunn 

Consistent hard work in all her Year 9 classes. 

  

Principal’s Awards of Recognition  
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School Performance Tours   

‘The Samba Experience’ 

Thursday 27th May 

Kindergarten - Year 7 

  
Reahna Dunn 

  
Millie Hunter 

  

Paige Stonham 

  
Keegan Bartlett 

  
Mahli Stonham 

  
Clarry Carey 

  
Mia-Destiny Bradford 

  
Jake Cannon-Cornish 

  
Braxton Siemsen 

  
Ruby-Ann Catt 

  
Lincon McConnaughty 

  
Dimitty Leedham 

  
Reegan Siemsen 

  
Indiannah Carey 

  
Tyson Dunn 

  
Hannah Percival 

  
Callem Gardiner 

  
Cooper Hunter 

  
Braiden McPherson 

  
Riley Siemsen 
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Term 2 Barrel Draw   

$50.00 Voucher  

Well done Emily Hoffmann 

Teacher/Year Advisor Assembly Awards 

 

 
SCHOOL CITIZEN MOST IMPROVED   

Kinder  Reahna Dunn  Riley Thorpe   

Year 1  Lexi Andrews  Tyler Anderson   

Year 2  Bentley Jones  Rosannah Gundry   

Year 3  Ruby-Ann Catt  Reegan Siemsen   

Year 4  Paige Stonham  Preston Lennon   

Year 6  Sonia Pagett  Ami-Paige Edwards   

Year 7  Sharney Egan  Elijah Myers   

Year 8  Matthew Hyde  Riley Arndell   

Year 9  Ella Brown  Laura Myers   

Year 10  Halle Hinchliffe  Tom Martin   

Year 11  Alice Harris Dusty Lennon   

Year 12  Madison Masman 
           Erika Morgan and Ted Matthews 
 

  



 

 
42 Narren Street, Baradine. 2396  :  Phone  6843 1805 or 6843 1953  :  Fax  6843 1751 
Email  baradine-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  :   Website  www.baradine-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Quality     Respect    Participation    Safety 

What is your full name? Riley William Thorpe 

Why do you think you come to school for? To learn maths and the alphabet and to learn letters.  

What do you want to learn about in kindergarten? I want to learn about numbers and counting. 

How do you know when you are right? Put your hand up and answer the question. 

When you grow up what do you think you will be doing? Riding my motorbike on weekends. 

What is the most important rule you know? When you go to cross the road you have to look for 

cars. 

What is something that annoys you the most? When Marli cries a lot. (my sister) 

What is it that you are good at and you could teach Mrs Clarke? To play football (and probably 

go for the Roosters) 

What makes you really happy? I like jumping on my trampoline after I finish my homework and 

dad takes me for a walk. 

What is your full name and when is your birthday? Lidia, but I think it’s called Lid Patterson.  

My birthday is in February. 

What do you come to school for? To learn to cook. 

What do you want to learn about in kinder? Making art puppets and learn to sing. 

What would you like to do when you leave school? Be a cook, an artist and a rock star. 

When you grow up what do you think will be different? I will stay in the hospital just like old 

pop. 

What is the most important rule you know? Make sure you are kind to your friends. 

What do you think is the very worst thing that could happen to you? Getting put out of the 

house if I’m naughty. 

What do you know that you could teach Mrs Clarke? To be a police officer and how to make 

people pretty. 

What makes you happy? Cooking and eating cakes. 

 

 

Martin Naughton 

 

Maigen Brazier  

 

Stewart Row  

 

 

Emma Riley 

 

Wendy Leonard 

 

Monique Baird 

 

Principal’s Award of Appreciation 

Staff Thumbs Up Award 

Ben Lancaster 
 
 
Stewart Row  

 

Bronwyn Masman 

 

Lucy Baldock 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday to Friday 

8.30-8.45am 

School Canteen 

Toast & Cereal 

 

Available to all students! 

 

Office Staff 
Michael Ross, Linda Buckley, Susie Sutherland,  
Carol Hotchkiss & Wendy Leonard 
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Current updates of BCS PDHPE Program 

PDHPE is off to a great start in Term 2! Students have been engaging positively with school 

sport and physical education based on the philosophy and implementation of the Long Term 

Athlete Development Model (LTAD). This model’s framework allows all students to follow a 

developmentally appropriate skills progression and aim for a personal best performance. 

The focus of shifting toward individual movement, and having less focus on interpersonal 

competition, is creating positive experiences for all students when participating in physical 

activities.  

Next Wednesday 26 May, students will be participating in the school cross country carnival. This week in Sport we will be doing a 

practice run of the course so that students feel familiar with the distance and route they’ll be taking.  

Following cross country, students will continue to be developing their skills in track and field in PDHPE and afternoon sport ses-

sions. Students have been putting in lots of work developing their fitness levels and improving their technical skills in running, 

jumping and throwing.  

The Athletics carnival will be an exciting event for BCS which will take place on Friday 18 June at the town oval. However, please 

note that some events will be held earlier due to the lengthy time it can take to complete the event (These dates are included 

below.)  

Lots to look forward to this term in PDHPE and we hope to see parents/carers out there supporting our student athletes! 

 

Breanna Amiel 
School Sport Coordinator 
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Gulargambone Junior Judging  

On Saturday the 22nd of March I headed to Gulargambone 

around 7am. On arrival to the show I entered the Junior 

Judging along with 22 other students. Competitors came 

from Gular, Tooraweenah, Coonamble and surrounding 

areas.  

The junior judging started at 9.00am. I assessed beef cattle, 

meat sheep, Merino sheep and Merino fleeces. As I was 

assessing the aspects of each category I had to place them 

from 1st to 4th with my judging skills. I then waited until 

1:50pm for the presentation. I received 1st for the Merino 

sheep judging, first for the Merino fleece judging and the 

judges awarded me with overall Champion Junior Judge.  

It was an amazing day and I would like to thank the Gulargambone Show Society for giving me this opportunity and thank 

you to all the judges on the day. I'd also like to thank the Junior Judge steward Henry Taylor. 

 

 

 

Claudia McConnaughty (Year 9) 

Student Representative Council 

On Monday the 17th May at 10am the Student Representative Council from Years 7-12 met with Mr Peter Kenyen to discuss 

the different ways we could improve/change Baradine. We spoke about what we loved in Baradine, which surprisingly was a 

very long list, and explored the many items we thought would improve the community. We came up with 27 ideas that in-

cluded things like: having a Tafe Centre, upgrading the pool, improved Day-Care and other items that support local identity. 

It was a great experience and we hope in the future we will continue to have these meetings. On behalf on the SRC we 

would like to thank Mr Kenyen for coming to our community and supporting its need for improvement.  

 

Poppy Evans-Prouse &Maddison Johnston 

SRC Representatives 
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Show Report 

On Thursday the 13th of May we headed off to the Dubbo Sheep Show and arrived at the Showground at 2pm. On arrival we 

unloaded the sheep, let them settle in their pens then started preparing them for the next day of competition. Mrs Wright 

clipped 6 sheep in 3 hours and students were in charge of carding the wool, which is flicking the wool up using carding combs. 

Our team included: Molly Murray, Claudia McConnaughty, Maddison Johnston, Susie Carey, Chelsea Woodham, Emily Murray, 

Sophie Andrews and Emily Hoffmann.  

We wore blue on Thursday in support of “Do it for Dolly” and stayed in a 4 bedroom 

cottage at the Matilda Motor Inn.  

We had a 5.30am start on Friday morning. We were at the showground by 7am and 

started to feed and water our sheep. Mrs Wright clipped a couple more sheep this 

morning, her clipping skills paid off when the judge Geoff Sutton told me whoever 

clipped your sheep did an outstanding job, she can come and work for me if she 

wants. 

The school had great success in the judging on the Friday with our two rams being 

awarded champion and reserve champion. Also, champion and reserve champion ewe 

and we won the champion group, which included a ram and two ewes.  

Saturday morning we packed our gear and headed to the showground to feed and water our sheep and then take them for a 

walk. We then had the second lot of judging at 2.30pm and 3.30pm.  

We were placed 4th out of 11 schools in the interbreed competition and our sheep did look fantastic when lined up against all 

other breeds and we all received positive comments on our sheep and presentation.  

I would like to thank Mrs Wright and Sharnee (our new Ag Assistant) for giving our Ag team this amazing opportunity.  

 

Claudia McConnaughty  (Year 9) 
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Why I Enjoy Agriculture and Showing 

I have been studying Agriculture and have been a part of the show team since I was in 

Year 7. It has been a great experience over the years working with the cattle and sheep 

and I really enjoy breaking the animals in and caring for them at the shows. We are very 

fortunate to have the chance to do so, as a lot of schools don’t get the chance. Through 

attending the Ag shows and studying agriculture at school I am always developing my 

skills and have had numerous opportunities and experiences that have improved my 

knowledge and overall understanding. We have fun at the shows and yes, its early starts 

but it’s so rewarding when the hard work is recognised through fantastic results. Between 

shows we break and prep the animals so that we can get the best results. 

I encourage all students to learn how to work with stock during their Ag lessons and to 

attend the shows, as you will never know if you like something if you don’t give it a try.  

 

Molly Murray (Year 11)  
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Student Representative Council 

The Primary SRC came together this term to brainstorm ideas on what 

they could spend some fundraising money on. There were great ideas 

and discussions and it was decided that our primary needed some new 

wet weather/indoor games for everyone to utilise. 

Our new games have finally arrived and the SRC presented these to the 

primary at a recent assembly. We have been so excited to try them out 

and learn the rules of the new games.  

The games include coding, battleships, jenga and new farm animals and 

is fun for all ages! 

The primary SRC look forward to getting together again soon to discuss 

possible fundraisers later in the year. 

 

 

Miss Lummis  
SRC Coordinator 

Library 

The library continues to be a vibrant learning centre for our primary students. They love to visit the library for a structured 

lesson where they borrow and return readers weekly. The library is also open second half of lunch, each day, for students to 

enjoy a peaceful indoor environment where they can access a variety of fun activities, Students especially love to use their PBL 

computer vouchers in the library during lunch times.  

I am sure all parents and carers reading this newsletter remember the joy that lying on the library floor reading your favourite 

story book brought you. The face of libraries is changing as technology evolves and challenges us to think of new and exciting 

ways to use our library space. However, libraries will always be a hub for reading and research as well as the place you will find 

the book worm! 

Three questions for you to ask your children this week: What was the name of the book you borrowed from the library this 

week?  What is it about? Did you enjoy it? 

Happy Reading Everyone ! 

 

Mrs Horder  
Assistant Principal 

This Friday Junior SRC are having a ‘Mufti Day’  

We are asking a gold coin donation.  

All money raised will go towards a voucher to help the Ward family 

in Gwabegar after a recent house fire. 
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Terry McGoldrick Cup - Rugby Union 

On Wednesday 19th May eight students attended the Terry McGoldrick 

Cup in Coonabarabran.  

The Under 12s joined Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School from Coolah, 

and the Under 10s played with St Lawrence’s from Coonabarabran.  

Congratulations to all attendees for their fantastic behaviour and great 

sportsmanship.  

Thank you to Richie Milgate for driving the bus and assisting us on the day. 

Primary Cross Country 

Well done to all of the K-6 students who participated in the Primary 

Cross Country on Tuesday 11th May.  

Everyone did a fabulous job running their allocated courses.  

Thank you to the staff, parents and high school students who assisted 

on the day.  

 

Lucy Dorman 

Primary Sports Coordinator 
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27th - School Performance Tours’ The Samba’ 

 

1st - Come & Try Athletics Day Dubbo 

7th - P&C Meeting 

8th - Year 11 Biology Excursion WNPEEC 

10th - Regional Cross Country Coolah 

10th-11th - HSC Seminar Dubbo Senior Campus 

18th - School Athletics Carnival 

21st - Australian Dental Health visit 

25th - End of Term 2 

Parents & Citizens Meeting 

 

 

 

 

Monday 7th June 

1.30pm Cultural Centre 
We are always happy to see new faces,  

so please come along and join us! 

President: Ms Kylie Hyde  

Vice President: Mr Troy Carey 

Secretary: Ms Tiffany Andrews  

Treasurer: Mr Paul White 

 

MAY 

                             

May 
Storme Anderson 29th 

June 
Josie Campton 3rd 

Bradley Owers 7th 

JUNE 

Study Centre 

Primary 3.15-4.15pm  

School Library 

Secondary 3.00-4.30pm 

 Cultural Centre 
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